From: Puco ContactOPSB

To: Puco Docketing
Subject: public comment 21-0277
Date: Wednesday, April 27, 2022 7:53:39 AM

Members of the OPSB the following is very important regarding the Border Basin project and
residents of Cass Township. The proposed project includes issues about potential impacts to
roads and traffic, agricultural land use and farmland preservation, wildlife, drinking water, drainage
tile and flooding, property values, public health, aesthetics and viewshed, noise, glare,
decommissioning, vegetation management, fencing, and inactive and plugged oil and gas wells. A
letter from the Cass Township Trustees expressed their opposition to the project. Specifically, the
trustees outlined areas of concern including negative impacts to property values; health and
safety impacts; maintenance due to increased drainage, flooding, and truck traffic; and farmland
preservation. A letter from the Director of Health of Hancock Public Health expressing her concern
with how the project may impact outlet tiles used for household sewage treatment systems. There
are 73 homes within 1 mile of the proposed project having septic systems for sewage. Being a life
long resident of Cass Township it is my hope you will consider all the residents in Cass Township
and how this project would affect us on a daily basis during and after installation. The Border
Basin Solar project should be disapproved.
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